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Since my last report I have attended a meeting of the World Executive in London and meetings of the European Executive in Turkey and in London. I have also made personal visits to Brussels for a Nuffield Conference, to Kosovo and to Serbia for a meeting of the Association of General Practice / Family Medicine of South East Europe. 

At the AONCA World level the main activity, apart from the preparations for this World Conference in Prague, has been the setting up of the new WW Office in Bangkok with Dr Garth Manning as CEO. World finances continue to be very problematic and there will be pressure on Europe to make a greater contribution. At the same time the World Executive is exploring the possibility of more frequent World Meetings. Together these pose a threat to the stability of the European Region and will need to be closely monitored. While it is reasonable to change World By Laws to allow more frequent meetings, a change to make them compulsory will put exceptionally stress on us as one of the few Regions with an Annual Conference.

In Europe we have been working hard to support the European Journal, to develop the website, to consider how we can support smaller members to run the Annual Conference, to review the European Definition and to develop Aims and Objectives for the next three years. We have also worked hard, lead by Anna Stavdal, to improve our relationships with UEMO, European Forum and WHO. We have experimented successfully with a different format of Council meetings to allow more discussion and debate. Our finances are in good order and our Networks including VdG are held up as examples to the rest of the world.

We are coming to the end of the triennium, and to my time as your President, and this is the time that new Officers and members of the Executive are elected. I will be leaving the Executive after nine years and I wish to pay tribute to the work of Barbara Toplek and all the Executive Board members past and present with whom I have had the privilege of working. In the last three years my fellow Officers Anna, Job and Carl have shouldered much of the work. These colleagues have worked very hard on your behalf and I am sure they will have your support in the future.

Tony Mathie

